
Happy Holiday Season

Happy December

A week to go until Christmas and only a couple weeks left of the year! I can't believe how
fast time is passing by. Hopefully we get a sheet of white snow on Christmas Day, but
after living in the Midwest for some time now, who knows what our weather will be like next
week! Thank you to everyone who donated to our Toys for Tots drive. You helped make
Christmas special for a child who otherwise might not have had a good Holiday.

I'm very also very excited that my son was able to secure leave and will be in town for the
Christmas holiday. As I've mentioned before, please keep all our active duty
servicemembers in your thoughts as they continue to serve even over the holidays.

I have listed some great state programs and esources below for you to look over. As the
chillier weather arrives, and the holidays among us, be kind to one another and lend a
hand to a neighbor or friend in need. My district office is always available for assistance if
you or anyone else needs any help. Reach out to my office at (630) 585-1308.

I hope that you all have a great holiday season, celebrating as you and your family enjoy.

Take care and be well,

P.S. I know the holidays can be difficult for many individuals. If you need someone to talk
to or if you are feeling depressed please call a friend, a family member or even our office.
The Depression help hotline at 866-903-3787 and you can click here for more information.

https://mentalhealthhotline.org/depression-hotline/
https://willcountyillinois.org/?utm_source=BenchmarkEmail&utm_campaign=Rental_Assistance_Toolkit_Dec._1_Copy&utm_medium=email
http://www.ildistrict84.com/events.html


Toys For Tots 2021

The original Toys for Tots project was founded in 1947 by Marine Corps Reserve Major
Bill Hendricks, and it became a nonprofit public charity at the behest of the Marine Corps
in 1991. The organization is still run exclusively by Veteran Marines today.

Every year my district office has our annual Toys For Tots Drive where we fill two bins to
the brim with toys that will go to a child this holiday season. This year we surpassed our
donations from last year with our bins overflowing with toys, games, and more! Thank you
to everyone who stopped by my office to donate.

Hearing From Veterans in the Community

Last week I traveled to VFW Post 6791 in West Chicago to discuss issues facing our
Veteran Community with State Representative Hirschauer who hosted the event. As the
Chair of the House Veterans Affairs Committee, hearing from our service men and women
is the best way to understand what policies need to be changed or implemented to assist
the Veterans of Illinois.

There's always something that can be done, so thank you to everyone who attended and
for sharing your thoughts and ideas. Thank you to Representative Hirschauer for hosting
this event as well and for allowing our Veterans to share their experiences.

If you would like me to speak to a group about what Illinois is doing to support our
Veterans please let me know.



Representative Hirschauer & Kifowit
with Local Veterans at Post 6791

Illinois Rental Payment Program
Dec. 6th - Jan. 9th

Tenants behind on rent due to Covid-19 can apply for up to $25,000 in
rental assistance through the Illinois Rental Payment Program

between December 6th and January 9th!

The Illinois Rental Payment Program provides assistance to eligible Illinois renters
impacted by the Covid-19 Pandemic. Tenants whose application is approved will receive a
one-time grant of up to $25,000 paid directly to their landlord to cover missed rent
payments beginning June 2020 and prepay payment through April 2022, or until the grant
is exhausted, whichever comes first. Both landlords and tenants participate in the joint
application process. 
 
ILRPP is designed to help tens of thousands of Illinois renters avoid eviction and stay safe
and in place during this public health crisis. Please note: an application is not a guarantee
of assistance. 

Will County tenants can apply for assistance at www.willcountyillinois.org or call

https://willcountyillinois.org/?utm_source=BenchmarkEmail&utm_campaign=Rental_Assistance_Toolkit_Dec._1_Copy&utm_medium=email


1-866-454-3571 if you have any questions.

Health Coverage Enrollment Runs until
​January 15 2022

Open Enrollment for the ACA Health Insurance Marketplace started on Nov. 1, 2021.
Don’t forget to review and compare your health plan options before you choose or renew
for 2022. Free assistance is available to help you enroll and you may qualify for financial
help. Visit: https://GetCoveredIllinois.gov

Veteran Peer Supporter Training
January 13th, 14th, 15th 2022

Any Veterans looking to serve and assist their fellow Veterans with mental and social
health training please see below for more info! Email info@illinoisjoiningforces.org or
call Jim Dolan at (630)-750-5522 with any questions or additional information.

Apply for the Supporter Training Online by Completing the Application Here.

https://staterepwest.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=0fd95db6dc16a53db22f73b87&id=5c8bdf3804&e=46dc207245
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdrarh3YgA-wTtnJ5zWs2fLLPcCk367IKbUBNfLQrAoDlUusg/viewform


Energy Assistance for Winter Applications
Open until May 31st 2022

The Illinois Department of Commerce and Economic Opportunity and the Citizens Utility
Board are reminding residents to apply for $200 million remaining in utility assistance
under Gov. JB Pritzker’s Help Illinois Families initiative, an expansion of the Low-Income
Household Energy Assistance Program under the American Rescue Plan.

Designed to support Illinois’ most vulnerable families, the program will help cover the cost
of heating and energy bills, including expanded benefits provided this year from $750 to
$1,000, on average per household. Last day to apply online with the Request for Services
form is April 15. After that date you can still apply through your local administering agency
through May 31 2022.

To learn more and to fill out a new application, visit helpillinoisfamilies.com

https://www2.illinois.gov/dceo/CommunityServices/HomeWeatherization/CommunityActionAgencies/Pages/HelpIllinoisFamilies.aspx


COVID-19 Updates

I'm excited COVID-19 booster shots are becoming more and more available with holiday
travel upon us. Thank you for doing your part in getting the vaccine or a booster, wearing a
mask when needed, hand sanitizing, and keeping your distance to stop the spread.

Family gatherings are an important part of the holiday season and in celebrating the
festivities. Getting your vaccines not only keeps you healthy and safe, but everyone else
around you as well. The best protection against the recently emerged Omicron variant is
getting fully vaccinated and getting a booster shot.

If you need assistance in obtaining a Covid Vaccine or a Flu shot contact my district office
and we can find a Vaccine Clinic near you. Or click on this link Here to locate a clinic
online.

​If you are in need of more information on the vaccine, booster shots, and travel guidance
for the 2021 holiday season please visit IDPH for information!

Facebook Live Every Monday
at 9:00am

I continue to host Monday Morning Coffee live via Facebook at 9:00am-10:00am where
you can post your comments and questions.

I realize not everyone has Facebook. The good news is that you can still participate. If you
would like to join us on Monday mornings, you can join in via ZOOM! Once connected via
ZOOM, you'll be able to interact just as if you were on Facebook. Don't worry you will not

https://www.vaccines.gov/
https://dph.illinois.gov/
https://dph.illinois.gov/


be on live - your video feed and mic will be muted.

The ZOOM link will be emailed to everyone separately for Monday morning participation.

If you would like to join us, please email Michelle@ILDistrict84.com or call the
office at 630.585.1308.

630.585.1308 stephanie.kifowit@att.net Visit our website

Twitter Facebook

mailto:michelle@ildistrict84.com
mailto:michelle@ildistrict84.com
mailto:stephanie.kifowit@att.net
http://www.ildistrict84.com/
https://twitter.com/ILDistrict84
https://www.facebook.com/ILDistrict84

